
Agenda Item No: 14.A

STAFF REPORT

Report To: Board of Supervisors Meeting Date: September 19, 2019

Staff Contact: Nancy Paulson, City Manager

Agenda Title: For Possible Action:  Discussion and possible regarding the appointment of Heather
Cabral as the Public Guardian for a four-year term beginning on September 19, 2019
through September 18, 2023 and to set the starting compensation at $70,000.00 per year.  
(Nancy Paulson, npaulson@carson.org)   

Staff Summary:  Nevada Revised Statutes (NRS) 253.150 requires the Board of
Supervisors to establish the office of public guardian and to appoint a public guardian to
serve at the pleasure of the Board for a term of four years.  After reviewing the applications
for the position and interviewing several applicants, the City Manager is recommending the
appointment of Heather Cabral for the four-year term beginning on September 19, 2019.  

Agenda Action: Formal Action / Motion Time Requested: 15 minutes

Proposed  Motion
I move to appoint Heather Cabral as the Public Guardian for a four-year term beginning on September 19, 2019
through September 18, 2023 and to set the starting compensation at $70,000.00 per year.     

Board's Strategic Goal
Efficient Government

Previous Action
On September 6, 2018, the Board appointed Jean Perpich as the Public Guardian for a four-year term.  Ms.
Perpich resigned on July 18, 2019.  Since that time, the office of the Public Guardian has been filled by an
acting Public Guardian appointed by the Board of Supervisors.     

Background/Issues & Analysis
NRS 253.150 requires the Board of Supervisors to establish the office of public guardian and to appoint a public
guardian to serve at the pleasure of the Board for a term of four years.  Interviews for Public Guardian were
previously held and this agenda item is for the Board to consider the appointment of Heather Cabral as the
Public Guardian as recommended by the City Manager, for a term beginning September 19, 2019 through
September 18, 2023, and to set the starting compensation at $70,000.00 per year.      

Applicable Statute, Code, Policy, Rule or Regulation
NRS 253.150 

Financial Information
Is there a fiscal impact? Yes

If yes, account name/number: General Fund/Public Guardian Department 101-0217-413.  1



Is it currently budgeted? Yes

Explanation of Fiscal Impact: This position is included in the FY 20 budget in the amount of $118,473 for
salary and benefits.  

Alternatives
In accordance with NRS 253.150, the Board of Supervisors is responsible for the appointment of the Public
Guardian.  The Board of Supervisors may appoint another qualified person, designate an elected or appointed
county officer as the ex officio public guardian, designate another county officer to execute the powers and
duties of the public guardian, contract with a private professional guardian to act as public guardian, or contract
with a neighboring county in the same judicial district to provide the services to Carson City.    

Attachments:
Application- HC.pdf

Job Description- PG.pdf

Board Action Taken:
Motion: _________________ 1) ________________ Aye/Nay

2) ________________ _________
_________
_________
_________
_________

_________________________________
(Vote Recorded By)
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https://legistarweb-production.s3.amazonaws.com/uploads/attachment/pdf/424618/Application-_HC.pdf
https://legistarweb-production.s3.amazonaws.com/uploads/attachment/pdf/424619/Job_Description-_PG.pdf
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